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SFS, the Finnish Standards Association, had accredited TIEKE (the Finnish Information Society Development Centre, originally the Finnish Information Technology Development Centre together with STY, the Finnish Data Communications Association) in 1991 to handle IT standardization in Finland. TIEKE, however, formally withdrew from this responsibility at the end of 2004. Parts of IT standardization have since been handled by SFS and various working groups on a temporary basis. A more permanent arrangement is expected to be implemented in 2007.

The cultural diversity issues in ICT are being handled by the Kotoistus initiative (see http://www.kotoistus.fi, primarily in Finnish only) that was formed in 2004 with the support of the Ministry of Education under the auspices of the Research Institute for the Languages of Finland (RILF aka Kotus, see http://www.kotus.fi/inenglish/). The Kotoistus initiative has been dealing with a number of issues such as character encoding (SC 2), localization (CLDR), keyboard layouts (an evaluation version is now available for Windows from Microsoft as well as an independent trial version for Linux), and IDN in Finland for the native Finnish and Sámi characters, among others.

The coordination of the Kotoistus initiative is in the process of being transferred from RILF to CSC, the Finnish IT Center for Science (reporting also to the Ministry of Education, see http://www.csc.fi/suomi/info/index.phtml.en).

To facilitate an orderly transition, Finland will be represented at the WG 2 meeting in Tokyo on 2006-09-25/29 by myself as the current Kotoistus coordinator and Mr. Anssi Yli-Jyrä from CSC. This will also enable me to effectively retire in the near future.

Sincerely, Erkki I. Kolehmainen
